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Scottish Vintage Austin Enthusiasts Club

"Austin Spring Weekend 2013"

Fort William 12/13/14/15th April 2013
On Wednesday 10th April five couples of ATDC members set off, from Buckinghamshire, Warwickshire and Derbyshire, for an adventurous journey to Bonny Scotland, Fort William to be exact!
After three days of travelling we eventually arrived (Friday 12th) at The Caledonian Hotel, Fort William where accommodation for the 2013 Spring Weekend had been expertly arranged by members of the SVAEC. 22 cars arrived. After the meeting and greeting between old and new friends of the North and South we sat down for dinner. After dinner we found that some good entertainment had been arranged for the remainder of the evening/night.
On Saturday an excellent short run had been set out through the mountains on some single track roads, with passing places, through picturesque villages, towns and countryside, stopping off at the Commandos Monument and returning past the Ben Nevis visitors centre. After dinner this evening there was even better entertainment.

Sunday dawned very wet, but not to be deterred, most people set out on a long run of optional 90/124 miles, following the A861 (most of which is single track!!!) around the west side of Loch Linnhe to Strontian, where we stopped for a super lunch at the Ben View Hotel.

Monday 15th, dawned all too soon which meant thanking our hosts, those lovely friendly people and head south on our return journeys over the next 3 days.

The oldest car in our group was the 1934 10/4 chrome rad of Brian and Audrey Hirst, followed by the 1939 GQC tourer of Dan and Barbara Jenkins. They coped with weather conditions and mileage, just purring along, as all dependable Austin’s do. Long and tiring journeys, but well worth every minute.
My sincere thanks and gratitude is extended to all of the SVAEC members, too many names to mention, for their friendly hospitality and camaraderie, but most of all, for organizing this superb weekend. Long may the SVAEC remain. OH, WE WILL BE BACK. Graham & June Cox.

Could I please say a big ‘Thank You’ to Bob Archer, Peter Duncan and everyone in the Scottish Vintage Austin Enthusiasts Club for such a great weekend recently in Fort William.

The friendship shown to us was truly out of this world and I cannot thank them enough for all they did for us. The countryside looked amazing and the weather was, in the main, very kind to us.

We visited some very interesting places including ‘Neptune’s Staircase’ which is a series of locks linking Fort William to the Caledonian Canal. Driving around the countryside we stopped at the memorial to the Royal Marine Commando’s who were killed in WW11. A lot of their training was carried out in the area. All the time Ben Nevis was in the background looking sinister, the peak hidden in the clouds.

On Sunday we drove around Loch Eil and Loch Linnhe to a lovely spot in the hills above Strontian where we had a delicious Sunday lunch. The hotelier told us that although it had been very cold, they had had no rain for the previous eight weeks!

For the return leg of the trip, Audrey and I in ‘BME’ drove back home with Dan and Barbara Jenkins in ‘Katy’. I will never forget this part of the journey. On Monday and Tuesday the wind was incredibly strong and fierce. The cars were blown about a lot, and in fact the hood on ‘Katy’ was blown off the nearside corner of the windscreen.

Anyway, we all made it home safely with none of the cars having any mechanical problems. Thank you again to all our Scottish friends for such a memorable weekend. Brian Hirst.
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